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Bonsall Woman’s 
Club 

Roadrunner  
 
 
 

BONSALL WOMAN'S CLUB 

GENERAL MEETING 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2022 

 
Social Time - 9:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.  

Meeting Begins at 10:00 a.m. 
 

Bonsall Community Center 
Located at 31505 Old River Road 

Bonsall, CA 
 

A light snack will be provided for your enjoyment as well as coffee and water. 
                                   

BRING A FRIEND - WE WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

New Permanent Entrance/Exit  
to the Bonsall Community Center Announced 

(Final Notice) 
 
Effective immediately, the entrance and exit at the    
Bonsall Community Center has changed permanently. 
 
The entrance is now off Camino del Rey at the new light 
at Calle de la Brisas!  
 
Take Calle de la Brisas for only about 100 yards, and 
then turn right to an access road.  Travel up the hill, and 
stay to the right to reach the Community Center.  
 
The exit is located behind the Community Center by  
taking the access road to Old River Road.   
 
Safety is a priority! 

Rosalía Zamora, Editor 

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

We have been notified that the 1st Thursdays 
of the month are unavailable for community 
center reservations. From OCTOBER through 
JUNE, the Bonsall Woman's Club general 
meetings will be changed to the first Friday of 
the month for the 2022-2023 school year.  
 
Because the community center is being used as 
a polling place, we will meet on November 10. 
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Although our September meeting had a few hiccups, we all found the new entrance to 

the Community Building and had a great meeting. We got to enjoy four cute furry 

guests, and we met the Bonsall School Superintendent, Joseph Clevenger, who 

shared some good news about Art and Music returning to K-12 this year. 

Following my theme “Philanthropy, Friendship And Fun while Fundraising,” I am very pleased 

with your response to the President's Project: “Senior Care.”  We collected $157.00 to help pay 

the SDGE bill for Client #1. Thank you for your generosity.  

Club friendships keep blooming, and our new members have joined the troops. We always 

have "Fun"!  

Most importantly — The Christmas luncheon fundraiser is well on its way thanks to Judy     

Bresnahan, Laurie Criscenti, and their team. Don't forget: Reservations for an entire 10-seat 

table for the December 7, 2022 luncheon can only be made by check (payable to Bonsall 

Woman’s Club). 

I apologize for the lengthy September meeting. We promise to remedy this in the future. 

With Friendship,  Mary Jo 

MARY JO PFAFF ⬧ President’s Message 

A "new and improved" BWC Expense Voucher and Check Request has replaced the 
form previously used. 

If you have approval to make a purchase while performing work on a BWC committee or in  
service to the club, this is the form you will now use to get reimbursed. This form should also 
be used to request a check for an outside organization/person on behalf of the BWC (i.e. for a 
club-approved charitable donation or outside vendor payment). 

You can print this newsletter to keep a hard copy of the form on hand, or just download the 
form on the BWC website (bonsallwomansclub.org - look for the Info tab and select "Forms to 
Download" at the top of the website).   

If you download this "fillable" form to your computer from the website, type in the requested 
information, save it, and then print it – all ready to get the signatures you need before giving it 
to me. Easy Peasy, Lemon Squeezy! 

HELEN PODDOUBNYI ⬧ Treasurer’s Message 

A New Form for Reimbursement or Payment 
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Laurie Criscenti 
A “Thank you” for the 

Yearbook ad 

June Bernesser 
Donation Diva Winner 

L-R:  Patty Merriam and Marleen DuBona  
presenting Website Contest winner  

Sydne Gilbert with a gift 

L-R: Torrie Forbess, Debbie Harris, 
Juliann Giurleo, Mary Jo Pfaff, and 

Mary Jane Poulter  

PHOTOS FROM 
THE SEPTEMBER MEETING 
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MARY JANE POULTER ⬧ 1st Vice President-Dean of Chairmen 

I would like to thank Sydne Gilbert, the 2020- 2021 Dean of Chairmen, for the  
wonderful “Job Description” and all the information she compiled to make my job 
as the 2022-2023 Dean of Chairs much easier.  

We are now considered an intermediate club by the Federation with 65 members for the 2022-
2023 club year.  Our club narratives (reports) will be judged along with the Woman’s Club of 
Carlsbad, Fallbrook Woman’s Club, and the Julian Woman’s Club who are also intermediate 
clubs.  This brings up the subject of narrative writing. The purpose of writing narratives is to 
document activities and receive credit for all the work our club does. As a non-profit organiza-
tion, it is important to report volunteer hours of our members along with any type of donations 
received.  The narratives submitted by each of our club chairs makes reference to all club    
activities and contributions. 

There will be a narrative training by the Palomar District on November 15, 2022 at the      
Woman’s Club of Oceanside.  Prior to that meeting, I will contact each club chairman and    
arrange a workshop. I will make available last year’s narratives as a sample to give club chairs 
an idea on what to write and how to write it. For previous club chairs who have written narra-
tives, this will be a refresher course. 

Sally Sebeckis, Hospitality Chair 
and  Barbara Chahbazian  
welcome members to the  

September meeting 

Judy Bresnahan  
created the beautiful 
centerpieces for the 
September meeting 

PALOMAR DISTRICT:  PROGRAMS—Bev York 
The focus for Programs for the next two years will be on Children’s Affiliates, including Prevent 
Child  Abuse  America  (September 2022)  and  March  of  Dimes  (January 2023). The      
September 27 meeting will be in Julian, and we’ll be making pinwheels!  The Prevent Child 
Abuse program has proven that making pinwheels for a  pinwheel garden is the surest way to 
gain adult support for measures to prevent child abuse. Pinwheels remind us of the innocence, 
beauty, and free spirit in children – which child abuse quickly destroys.  Pinwheels made by 
the 10 clubs in Palomar District will be displayed in our Palomar Pinwheel Garden at the April 
District Convention. Come join us and make your own -- Julian Woman’s Club Clubhouse,  
September 27, 10 a.m.; lunch to follow, $15, pay at the door, advance reservation needed.   
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Co-2nd Vice Presidents-Membership 

We are delighted to introduce you 
to our newest member, Sharon 
Robinson.  She’s a realtor, retail 
shop owner, mentor in the AVID 
program at Fallbrook High School 
and loves travel and music. She is 
most interested in our book club, 
our scholarship program, the 
President’s Project and  our fund-
raisers.  Welcome, Sharon! 
 
August 18 -- What do you have 
when you combine 24 BWC mem-
bers, one of whom joined the club 
43 years ago and 9 of 13 who 
joined in the past 12 months; add 
a buffet table featuring punch 
bowls filled with salad greens and 

smaller bowls of just 
about every salad top-
ping imaginable; and for 

good measure, toss in 
a table of summery 

drinks from iced tea to wine, and 
dessert from a local bakery?  
That’s easy -- you have the 2022 
BWC New Member Luncheon, 
hosted by your Co-2nd VPs/
Membership and the Board of Di-
rectors to welcome the newest 
ladies to wear their BWC name 
badge. 
 
It was held in the East Ridge 
Clubhouse in its beautiful setting 
in East Ridge (thank you, Cindy, 
for arranging this!) and the Board 
provided all the toppings and 
sides for our Super Salad of 
greens and chicken, plus Helen 
Poddoubnyi’s signature cauliflow-

er salad that complemented the 
green salad. Little individual pies 
from the Hearth Bakery in 
Fallbrook completed the lunch-
eon.  A feature of the buffet were 
the two special dressings with the 
salad – Virginia DiLillo’s Italian 
dressing and Cindy’s bleu cheese 
dressing.   
 
Virginia DiLillo was a longtime 
BWC member before she moved 
to New York State; she is now an 
Associate Member to keep her 
ties with the club.  She made her 
special Italian dressing for a  
Membership Luncheon years ago 
and shared it with Cindy. 

 
Continued on page 6 

BEV YORK CINDY GIBSON FLOYD 

L-R: Louise Lane, Sharon Robinson, Miriam Key L-R: Mary Forbess, Torrie Forbess, Maura Button, Debbie Harris 

Rosalia Zamora, Bev York, Louise Lane, Juliann Giurleo 

L-R:  Nicolette Birchall, Sydne Gilbert, Ruthie Harris 
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October 6  Kay Ewin 

Membership (continued from page 5)  

Virginia DiLillo’s Everyday Italian Dressing 
 
Oil  (Cindy used Extra Virgin Olive Oil) 
Cider vinegar 
Honey 
Whole garlic 
 
The proportions are 3 oil to 1 vinegar; 1 large 
teaspoon honey; 1 whole garlic clove. Cindy 
adds to these proportions 1 teaspoon dried 
Colemans mustard.  Allow it to set up several 
hours prior to serving.  Discard garlic clove. 
 
 

Cindy Gibson Floyd’s Bleu Cheese Dressing 
 
1 cup sour cream 
2 Tablespoons Worcestershire sauce 
1/4 cup red wine vinegar 
1/4 cup mayo 
1/2 cup olive oil 
1 cup bleu cheese (Cindy uses Danish Blue) 
2 cloves roasted garlic 
1/2 teaspoon salt 
1/4 teaspoon pepper 
Blend all together and allow to set up before 
serving. 

Cindy Gibson Floyd and  
Bev York hand out the new 

Yearbooks 

More photos taken at the luncheon can be viewed on the BWC website, bonsallwomansclub.org 

New Yearbooks Distributed (and Available!) 
 

The hard work of BWC Yearbook Committee Mary Jo Pfaff, Laurie 
Criscenti, Sydne Gilbert, Geri Sides and Bev York really paid off this 
year!  Not only did they prepare a wonderful new Yearbook, but they 
were successful in obtaining more ads (and advertising dollars!!) than 
the actual cost of printing the booklets!  Impressive teamwork, ladies! 

Committee members also credit George Ward for the beautiful ad work 
and assembling the Yearbook and Village Copy for the wonderful print 
job.   

If you weren’t at the September meeting to pick up your Yearbook, 
please  remember to get your copy at the October meeting …. And, 
please be sure to visit and support the generous businesses that    
contributed to our successful Yearbook! 
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Co-3rd Vice Presidents-Programs 

BWC Programs Have a Little 
Something for Everyone 

EMILY MANLEY FRANCES PYLE 

From dogs, flowers and home building to Christmas singing, trains and butterflies…. a variety 
of informational and entertaining programs are slated for our monthly meetings.      

Next Step Service Dogs (NSSD) kicked off the year at the September meeting with NSSD 
Founder Sally Montrucchio explaining how this 501(c)(3) program provides support dogs for 
military veterans who have visible and invisible injuries.  

Care-Rite Vocational Services will be the featured program at the October meeting. This 501(c)
(3) organization supports adults with intellectual disabilities by teaching them skills that will 
help them live independent, productive lives.  Care-Rite representatives will demonstrate one 
of the vocational skills they have learned to earn an income: flower bouquet designing.  

Programs for the rest of the monthly meetings have been approved as follows: The Gary     
Sinese Project, November; Willie Buchanan Westminster Christmas Carols, December;       
guitarist Alan Sargent/Art Show, March; Fallbrook Historical Society (trains), April; and Wings 
of Change: Butterflies, May.   

Where programs are not noted for specific months above, traditional “in-house” programs are 
planned:  White elephant silent auction, January; 43rd BWC “birthday” celebration, February; 
and installation of new officers, June. 

PHOTOS FROM THE SEPTEMBER MEETING 

Next Step Service Dogs 

Next Step Service Dogs has a new 
puppy to train 
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MAURA BUTTON ⬧ 4th Vice President-Ways & Means 
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COLLECTIBLES AND MEMORABILIA  
 

On Tuesday, October 11, 2022 at        
1:00 p.m. the Collectibles and Memorabilia 

Group will convene at the home of    
Elaine Davis.  

 
Transferware will be the topic explored 
with antique, vintage and new examples 

examined.  
 

Please let Elaine know if you plan 
to attend. (760) 726-7472 

The address is 2106 Elevado Road, Vista. 

IT’S (ALMOST) FALL Y’ALL –  
LET’S GET CRAFTING! 

 

Pumpkin spice lattes, cinnamon-scented candles and caramel 
apples aren’t the only things that mark the start of Fall.  It’s also 
the time of year when Fall décor starts popping up in stores and 
homes, and new craft projects start popping up in browns, reds 
and oranges. 

The BWC Craft Group is currently preparing for two fundraising 
opportunities: the Bonsall Chamber of Commerce Fall Festival 
that will take place October 15 at the River Village Plaza AND the Palomar Area D Woman’s 
Club Conference on October 22.  Colorful fabric pumpkins (some are sewn with beautiful     
repurposed silk ties!) are being created, as well as a few traditional best-sellers (kitchen      
towels, microwave bowl holders, cleaning “scrubbies,” catnip toys and wine bottle lights). 

The next two craft meetings are Tuesday, September 27, from 1-3:30 p.m. and Wednesday, 
October 12, from 10 a.m. to noon in the La Sala Room at River Village Plaza.  If you can’t 
stay for the meeting, feel free to stop by to pick up some materials to work on at home.   

There are plenty of ways you can help—even if crafting isn’t your “thing,” such as prepping  
materials or volunteering time to help at the crafts’ table during the events.  Please contact 
Patty Merriam – pattymerriam@gmail.com or Donna Ivicevic - donnaivic@gmail.com - if you 
would like to support our FUNdraising efforts!  
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WHEN WAS THE LAST TIME YOU VIEWED OUR WEBSITE?   
Now would be a good time to check it out!   
bonsallwomansclub.org 
 
The GFWC has designated five Community Service Programs (CSP).  
One of them is Education and Libraries which promotes learning in 
both children and adults.  From our website menu bonsallwom-
ansclub.org, click on “What We Do,” then on CSP which will bring up 
all the program logos.  When you click on Education and Libraries, you’ll find photos highlight-
ing some of our club’s efforts that fall under that category.   

Don’t forget to look for the Bear!  Once you’ve discovered his location, enter the contest by 
noting where you found the icon in an email to bwcmessages@gmail.com.  The subject line of 
the email should read “I found the Bear!”  The winner will be selected from the responses    
received and a prize will be presented at our October meeting. 

Please contact Marleen DuBona mmdubona@gmail.com (760) 685-2307 with any corrections, 
questions or suggestions regarding the website.  

BOOK CLUB 
 

The BWC Book Club meets currently via Zoom at 10:00 a.m. the 3rd Monday of every month, 
except December.  
 
We welcome members who enjoy reading and discussing a variety of genres. Cheryl Zales, 
Chair, can be reached at (760) 525-5078 or zalesrc@sbcglobal.net if you’d like to be added to 
our list or have questions.  We'd LOVE for more ladies to join our spirited discussions! 
 

DATE TITLE AUTHOR HOST 

Oct 17      Today We Go Home             Kelli Estes              Diane Trappen 

Nov 14     The Things We Cannot Say       Kelly Rimmer         Gail Golden 

Dec                  (no meeting)   
Jan 16             TBD 

 

Balloons, Streamers and Applause for…. 
 

 Marlene and Norm Rantanen who celebrated their 57th anniversary on August 28! 

 Torrie and Don Forbess for celebrating their 19th wedding anniversary this month!  

 Rosalia and Eduardo Zamora for celebrating their 16th wedding anniversary this month! 

 
 New member Debbie Harris who created “safety folders” for each club member.  If you 

missed getting yours at the September meeting, pick one up at the Hospitality table when 
you sign-in at the next meeting. 

 
 All of our newest members who have jumped in and started volunteering, serving on com-

mittees, chairing and participating in BWC events! 
 

If you have some good news (recognition, achievement, appreciation, celebration, success  
story, etc.), please share it with your club in the next issue of the Roadrunner.   

Send it to bwcmessages@gmail.com before the second Thursday of each month. 

file:///F:/BWC/Web/bonsallwomansclub.org
mailto:mmdubona@gmail.com
mailto:c@sbcglobal.net
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BONSALL WOMAN’S CLUB GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
Meeting held at Bonsall Community Center   September 1, 2022 

 
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 A.M. by President, Mary Jo Pfaff. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Barbara Chahbazian. Then Barbara led the group in singing “My 
Country, ‘Tis of Thee” and she accompanied on her autoharp 
Elaine Davis read an inspirational message on Enthusiasm and stressed that Bonsall Woman’s Club 
members are the epitome of ENTHUSIASM. 
Reading of the Collect was led by Jacky Nutter. 
Attendance Report –Sally Sebeckis, Hospitality, reported we had a quorum. 
President’s Welcome - President Mary Jo welcomed members to the start of our 43rd year. She an-
nounced the centerpieces are $5 each. We moved directly into the program. 
Today’s Program: Frances Pyle, Co-3rd VP, introduced Next Step Service Dogs from Escondido. The 
owner/manager, Gina, explained the program and introduced the two veterans and their dogs as well 
as a volunteer, retired veterinarian who plays many rolls for them and was holding the most adorable, 
8 week old, Burmese Mountain puppy, who will be trained. They provide free training and a service 
dog for veterans with visible and invisible disabilities. They do have an application fee of $150, but eve-
rything else is free. The training program is 2 years and they match the dog and veteran during that 
time. They also train a few “facility dogs” for first responders at police stations and fire stations. This 
has helped with suicides among this group. Bonsall School Superintendent Joseph Clevenger spoke to 
the group saying he was glad to work with Bonsall Woman’s Club. They are adding art and music back 
into the Bonsall schools. They are also adding some agriculture related opportunities for students and 
are working with Rawhide Ranch on this. There is an art project planned with BWC. 
MOTION: To approve the minutes of the June meeting. The motion was made by Barbara Chahbazian, 
seconded by Elaine Davis and was passed. 
President’s Project – President Mary Jo gave information on Foundation for Senior Care, her Presi-
dent’s Project. Our funds will often be used to help a senior with a one-time need. 
Yearbooks – The yearbooks were available in the back of the room. George Ward has been doing the 
layout for the book for many years and does not charge us for that. There was a $401.46 profit from 
the advertisements in the yearbook. 
MOTION:  To increase a gift to $150 for George Ward as thanks for his help. The motion was made by 
Lauri Criscenti, seconded by Sydne Gilbert and, after discussion, was passed. 
BREAK 
Mary Jo thanked Mary Jane Poulter and Bev York for the refreshments today. There is a sign-up sheet 
for doing the refreshments monthly. 
Dean –Mary Jane Poulter, 1st V.P., Dean of Chairs, said Hours sheets are in the new yearbook. Use it to 
keep track of your hours, to be turned in at the December meeting. All chairs write an article on their 
projects. This will be included in a year-end report. 
Membership – Bev York and Cindy Gibson Floyd, 2nd V.P., Membership. The New Member Luncheon 
was held August 18 at the East Ridge Clubhouse in Fallbrook. Thanks to everyone who came to the 
luncheon, including two potential new members and a BWC Founding Member, Mary Forbess. New 
member Debbie Harris was introduced. It was a lot of fun. 
BWC will be contributing a raffle basket at the Area D Conference in Vista, October 22. Members con-
tributing to the basket are Marlene Rantanen and Helen Poddoubnyi. Area D is comprised of the 56 
clubs in 4 Districts from San Diego County to Imperial County. The conference is held annually. 
Palomar District – In early August President Mary Jo Pfaff, Crafts Chair Patty Merriam, District President 
Nancy B. Jones and Inland Valley Club President Jan Imonti joined Bev York to deliver a trunkful of 
purses, tote bags and personal-use items to the resource center of the Alabaster Jar Project in Escondi-
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do, to benefit survivors of human trafficking who are enrolled at AJP. They heard a fascinating explana-
tion of their work and we will continue to collect clothing and personal-use items. Bev said we hope to 
make another “donation run” before June 2023 when our club year ends.  
Treasurer’s Report - Helen Poddoubnyi, Treasurer reported the balance in all accounts on August 31, 
2022 was $40,894.61.  
The audit committee was Donna Shanahan and Judy Bresnahan. Donna read their report on the previ-
ous year’s audit.  
MOTION: To accept the audit report. The motion was made by Marlene Rantanen, seconded by Mary 
Jane Poulter and was passed.  
The audit report will be filed and kept by the Treasurer.  
Programs: Frances Pyle, Co-3rd VP reported the October meeting program will be Care Rite Vocational 
Services, an intellectual disabilities program for adults. They make floral arrangements to sell for Care 
Rite.  
Ways and Means – Maura Button, 4th V.P., Ways & Means, asked the members to send her any fund-
raising ideas they might have.  
Our 30th Christmas fundraiser is being planned. The co-chairs are Lauri Criscenti and Judy Bresnahan. 
“Ye Olde Village Christmas” will be held December 7 at the Golf Club of California. The ticket price is 
$60 with 160 attendees as our target. There will be raffled decorator trees and opportunity baskets as 
well as silent auction items. Please sign up to participate in creating these items and call Judy if you 
want to sponsor and/or design a tree. Maura Button said a few more table setters are needed. Let her 
know if interested in setting a table. `Sydne Gilbert is the Angel Benefactor chair and will send invita-
tion letters for donations of $25, $50 and $100 to members. Bev York and Juliann Giurleo are in charge 
of asking Community Sponsors to donate. Letters will be sent to local businesses and followed up with 
a personal contact. If members have a business they use and think they might contribute, let Bev or 
Juliann know. Suzanne Gill is managing the dessert for the event.  
Silent Auction items are needed. They are looking for jewelry, tickets to something, etc. and items that 
might be put together in a gift basket.  
Invitations will be available at the October meeting. Reservations will be made by giving your check to 
Mary Jane Poulter or Helen Poddoubnyi starting then.  
The next committee meeting is at La Sala on September 21 at 10 am. Anyone who is interested is wel-
come.  
Health – Maura Button talked about the benefits of the Mediterranean diet and the related recom-
mended pyramid for eating. She handed out information on this.  
Hospitality – Chair, Sally Sebeckis passed 2 sign-up sheets around for members to do the centerpieces 
and refreshments for the meetings.  
Corresponding Secretary, Sydne Gilbert, reviewed the correspondence received, including announce-
ments, thank you notes, newsletters and the GFWC magazine. If members want to read these, let her 
know. In addition to checking incoming correspondence from all sources, she sends out anything that 
cannot go by email.  
CHAIR REPORTS:  
Sunshine – Geri Sides has sent cards to members who need cheering. Let her know of members who 
need a card.  
Website game – Patty Merriam encouraged everyone to use our beautiful BWC website by Marleen 
DuBona. A contest to find the hidden bear on the website will enter members into a drawing for a pair 
of earrings by Marlene Rantanen. Today’s winner was Sydne Gilbert.  
Crafts- Patty Merriam said the next craft meetings will be at La Sala on September 13th and the 27th 

from 1 – 3:30. They will be making fall items for upcoming events and everyone is welcome and en-
couraged to attend.  
Book Club –Elaine Davis for Chery Zales. The next meeting will be on Zoom September 19 at 10:00 am. 
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Regular book club members will be notified automatically, but if others want to be invited to the Zoom 
meeting too, please let Cheryl Zales know. “The Spanish Daughter” by Lorena Hughes is the book to be 
discussed.  
Sharing Collectibles and Memorabilia, Elaine Davis said the group will share special memories at their 
next meeting at the home of Frances Pyle on Tuesday, September 6 at 1:00. Frances will share infor-
mation about her green depression glass. Always let Elaine know if you are coming.  
Safety – New chair Debbie Harris created safety folders for everyone to pick up with information on 
emergency contacts, suggestions and procedures. 
Budget – The budget was presented for approval. 
MOTION: To approve the budget as presented. The motion was made by Mary Jane Poulter, seconded 
by Marlene Rantanen. Following questions and discussion the motion was passed. The budget will be 
kept in the Treasurer’s files. 
President Mary Jo Pfaff thanked everyone for coming and especially thanked Sally Sebeckis, Frances 
Pyle, Debbie Harris and Linda Eastom, all new members, for stepping into helpful positions for BWC. 
Donation Diva – June Bernesser won the $50 Visa card. We took in $123. NEW BUSINESS: None 
Announcements - Jacky Nutter asked members to collect, and bring to her, Major Market receipts. We 
get 1% back on them. 
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 12:22pm by President Mary Jo Pfaff. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Marlene Rantanen 
Recording Secretary Website – www.bonsallwomansclub.org 
 
 

Note:  The Minutes are printed as submitted.  Corrections should be sent to the Recording Secretary. 
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Thank you for reading ROADRUNNER 

BONSALL WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
P.O. BOX 545 

BONSALL, CA  92003 
https://www.bonsallwomansclub.org/  


